ELLOUGHTON-CUM-BROUGH PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE ARTS, PUBLICITY AND FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 9 MARCH 2011 AT THE PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 60 WELTON ROAD, BROUGH

Members Present: Councillors Mrs. Brogden (Chairman), Burgess, Busk, Mrs. Galbraith (Vice Chairman) T. Galbraith, Mrs. Hudson and Mrs. Smith

Public Participation: Duncan McMillan & Mike Clark

1. Apologies for Absence

No apologies for absence received.

2. Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest received.

3. Minutes of the Arts, Publicity and Fundraising Committee Meeting held on 24 November 2010

It was proposed by Councillor T. Galbraith, seconded by Councillor Mrs. Smith and agreed unanimously that the minutes of the meeting held on 24 November 2010 be signed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

4. Petuaria Press

Duncan McMillan circulated a list of stories to be included in the Press which is due to be delivered on the 1 April 2011. Suggestions were also put forward for additional features.

5. Art Exhibition – 21, 22, 23 October 2011

Following the lack of publicity for the 2010 exhibition, Mike Clark provided a new quote for x 6 re-usable posters and banner at a cost of £120.00 which was cheaper than that previously quoted.

It was proposed by Councillor Burgess, seconded by Councillor Mrs. Galbraith and agreed unanimously that Mike Clark purchase the materials prior to the next exhibition.

Discussion took place for awards and it was felt that a trophy be made available to each group (photographic and paintings.) Suggestions were put forward for an annual shield and certificates, however it was agreed to defer this until the next meeting and Mike Clark will provide prices.

6. Police Band Concert 3 December 2011

The Band has now been booked and will be advertised in the forthcoming Petuaria publications.

7. Open Day 2011 Petuaria Centre

The Open Day is to take place on Friday 12 August from 10.00 am to 3.00 pm. The Deputy Clerk is to contact local groups and organisations.

Signed	Date
3	

8. Literary Competition

Deferred from the previous meeting.

Councillor Busk spoke about his ideas for the competition. He had been in touch with the schools however it was felt that they did not wish to be in competition with each other. Lengthy discussions followed and it was felt that the competition be aimed at individual children, split into age groups and the work be submitted to the parish council office by 16th July and will be displayed at the Petuaria Centre Open Day on 12th August for judging.

Children will be invited to write a short essay or poem titled "Where I Live." Posters advertising this will be displayed in the schools, Library and on the notice boards.

It was agreed to pursue the Atkinson Trust and the Red Nose Fund for donations to put towards book tokens for prizes.

9. Date of next meeting 1 June 2011

Signed	Date